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The Board of the University Park Neighborhood Association (UPNA) urges this 

committee to pass and support HB 2738 and the amendment to extend the effective 

date to 2029.  While UPNA would prefer an earlier date, we understand there may be 

races that have been already scheduled.  The over 7,000 residents of UPNA 

(including the University of Portland) are within 3 miles (some closer) to the PIR in 

North Portland.   

 

Simply put there is NO safe level of lead in the air.  Airborne lead leads to serious 

health and learning problems in youth and adults.  There are other options for car 

racing than using leaded fuel.  

 

Thank you and please support HD 2738 with a do pass recommendation. 

 


